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Dear Justices of the Washington Supreme Court,

| am writing to ask you to reconsider the current regulations concerning
public defender caseloads and to adopt the newly passed standards
from the Washington State Bar Association, which offer much-needed
improvements.

A public defender | know personally has explained that, under the
present guidelines, they are only able to dedicate around 12 hours to
each felony case. | have seen the incredible commitment and effort this
public defender puts into advocating for her clients and ensuring they
receive fair representation. Expecting such thorough and meaningful
work to be done in such a limited timeframe is not only unrealistic but
also jeopardizes clients' constitutional rights.

It is also important to consider how this affects the defenders
themselves. The public defender | know is deeply passionate about her
work and strives to serve her clients to the best of her ability. However,
the pressure created by the current system pushes her, and her fellow
defenders to the edge, as she is forced to work under conditions that
make it nearly impossible to do her job properly.
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This not only impacts her well-being and that of her colleagues, but it
also threatens the effectiveness of the public defense system as a
whole. By easing caseloads, public defenders would have the
opportunity to provide better, more comprehensive support to their
clients, including linking them with vital services such as mental health
and addiction treatment, which could help prevent future legal
entanglements.

The Court now has the chance to take a significant step toward
improving our legal system by embracing the revised standards from the
Washington State Bar Association. Doing so would bring our practices
more in line with the constitutional principles we are all committed to
upholding.

Thank you for considering this important matter.

Sincerely,
Bridget Carragher



